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Justin Perrott
Associate Director, Environmental Management
Safety Environment and Regulation 
Transport for NSW
7 Harvest Street
Macquarie Park, NSW, 2113

06/07/2021

Dear Ms Wilcoxon

Redfern Station Upgrade: New Southern Concourse (SSI 10041)
Extension of Time for Feasibility Report

I refer to your letter dated 23 June 2021 requesting an extension of time for the submission of a feasibility
report which is assessing access to the Little Eveleigh Street car park via Wilson Street, Redfern. This
report was required to be submitted to the Planning Secretary for information within six (6) months of
commencing construction, as per Condition D63 of the Redfern Station Upgrade project (SSI 10041). 

I understand that TfNSW is currently undertaking the feasibility assessment for the Wilson Street access,
and that road safety audits are required to be completed prior to finalising the feasibility assessment. 

As nominee of the Planning Secretary, I approve an extension of time for the submission of the feasibility
report until 1 September 2021 in accordance with condition A8 of SSI 10041. 

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Grant Brown at grant.brown@dpie.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely 

Jake Shackleton
Director – Infrastructure Management 

As nominee of the Planning Secretary
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